
 
 
 

 
 
 
Contact Name: Karen Wardle  
 
Tel No:  (023) 8028 5588 
 
E-mail:  karen.wardle@nfdc.gov.uk 
 
Date:   20 March 2020 
 
 
NOTIFICATION OF PORTFOLIO HOLDER DECISION  
 
On 20 March 2020, Cllr Edward Heron, the Planning and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder, 
made the following decision.  Any member of the Council, who is not a Portfolio Holder, who 
considers that this decision should be reviewed should give notice to the Monitoring Officer 
(Grainne O’Rourke) (in writing or by e-mail) to be received ON OR BY FRIDAY, 27 MARCH 
2020. 
 
Details of the documents the Portfolio Holder considered are attached. 
 
DECISION:  
 
That the Council issues a decision for publication which raised objection to the removal 

of the 9 call boxes identified in the assessment at Appendix 1. 
 
REASON(S): See report. 
 
 
ANY ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED AND REJECTED:  
 
As set out in the report considered by the Portfolio Holder. 
 
 
CONFLICTS OF INTEREST DECLARED:  
 
The Portfolio Holder declared an interest, having objected, in his capacity as the local ward 
councillor for Downlands and Forest, to the removal of one of the phone boxes being 
consulted on.  He did not consider however, that there was any direct conflict or any reasons 
under common law that would prevent him from taking the decision. 
 
 
For Further Information Please Contact: 
 

Steve Clothier 

Development Management Officer 

Planning 

Tel: 023 8028 5588 
steve.clothier@nfdc.gov.uk 

 


